G20 CALLS FOR MORE JOBS
AND A DEVELOPMENT BANK

"Poverty reduction necessarily involves access to income through employment", says the G20 civil society platform in its Annual Poverty Report 2005, launched on 2 June. Government must "prioritise sectors and activities that generate employment and self-employment".

The report also highlights the declining access to credit, and claims that access to credit would be "the greatest pro-poor instrument". The G20 calls for "setting up a financial institution for development." And the report specifically challenges those who claim development banks do not work. "The world is full of successful experiences of financial institutions for development. So it is not a matter of inventing the wheel, but rather of using the positive aspects of these initiatives." 

The report is mixed in its assessments of poverty. "Sofala province has significantly reduced the levels of absolute poverty." Yet Tete province "has not yet shown signs of recovery, although the war in Mozambique ended more than ten years ago. The private sector is not able to rescue the districts and the localities. Monetary resources are scarce, and there is virtually no agricultural marketing. People are unable to save or store surpluses. What is produced is not enough for peasants' survival."

In Niassa, the human condition "is still far from acceptable". "Inhambane province paints a sombre picture" of a failure to implement PARPA I. Gaza has been impoverished by the privatisation of companies and the closure of the cashew factories. Throughout the country, there are "high levels of chronic and acute malnutrition" and "the food insecurity of many households entirely dependent on agriculture is a factor hindering children's attendance at school."

The report also highlights several key issues: education, land, and markets.
The G20 calls for a priority for technical education, to "teach people to do things" and "bring academic curricula into line with rural reality". At lower level, priority should be given to creating vocational schools with a strong rural extension link. At mid-level, there is a need to teach people for jobs and to be able to set up businesses.
The report cites the problems of "usurpation of land" and the "costly and very lengthy process for issuing land titles". Special brigades should be created to help communities gain their land titles.
There is a general problem of "lack of a market for surplus produce" and "unfavourable purchase prices for produce", and the G20 calls for the government to "regulate negotiations between peasants and traders".

Finally, the report highlights the "great lack of interest from young people who are not very involved in community activities" and who "lack a volunteer spirit". It points to the "lack of support for setting up associations in some parts of the country".
Joseph Hanlon

7 June 2006

